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Item 3 - Panel Discussion on unaccompanied migrant children and adolescents and human rights
Intervention by Austria, Croatia and Slovenia

Mr. President,

I have the honour to make this statement on behalf of Austria, Croatia and my own country, Slovenia. 
Our three countries are fully committed to the protection of the rights of the child, including those of unaccompanied and separated migrant children. We have faced an unprecedented number of migrants arriving at our borders in the fall of 2015, and have put in place a number of measures in order to protect the most vulnerable among them from the risks they are facing on route to their destination. 
Unaccompanied and separated migrant children are particularly vulnerable due to age, their distance from home, and lack of family as well as adult guardianship. Along migratory routes both boys and girls are exposed to risks of abuse and often suffer from extreme forms of violence, exploitation, trafficking in human beings, military recruitment, child labour and physical, psychological and sexual abuse. It is therefore vital to protect the rights of these children and to further strengthen child protection systems, especially in those countries where there are temporarily staying. We appreciate the close cooperation with UNICEF on this important matter.
We wish to stress the need to assist children in their integration in local communities, and to offer them appropriate accommodation, health care, education and other basic services, so they can feel safe and welcome. Also, we have to ensure that the child’s best interests stay central to any decision-making process affecting his or her life. Awareness among the local population of the rights and needs of children that are forced to leave their homes to seek safety and a better future abroad is vital in this regard.
We hope that the global compact for safe, orderly and regular migration will contribute to the protection of the human rights and fundamental freedoms of all migrant children, regardless of their status, and will, when addressing their situation, give primary consideration to the best interests of the child.
Finally, we would like to propose that the issue of unaccompanied migrant children be (primarily) addressed in the framework of the regular discussions on the rights of the child and on migration.
Thank you. 
